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	DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

Veterans Benefits Administration
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June 25, 2010

Director (00/21)






In Reply Refer To: 212

All VBA Regional Offices and Centers



Fast Letter 10-23

SUBJ:  Discontinuance of Sequential End Products

Purpose

This fast letter (FL) rescinds FL 09-39, Sequential End Products (EPs) and Third-Digit Modifiers, and provides Regional Offices (ROs) and Pension Management Centers (PMCs) guidance for handling claims affected by the rescission.  This FL also provides guidance for handling non-compensable grants of service connection by partial rating decision.  

Discontinuance of Sequential EPs

Effective immediately, RO and PMC claims processing personnel are no longer authorized to establish sequential EPs associated with expanded claims.  Claims processing personnel are authorized to process to completion any pending sequential EP established prior to this change in policy.  

Third-digit modifiers (3, 4, 5 and 8) utilized in conjunction with the rescinded sequential EP policy are no longer authorized for use.  Claims processing personnel are required to continue utilizing flashes and special issue identifiers in SHARE for identifying claim types previously associated with these third-digit modifiers.  It is imperative that claims processing personnel refrain from using these modifiers on newly established claims so that progress in completing all sequential EPs that were established under the rescinded sequential EP policy can be tracked.  This is critical for workload accounting and budget formulation purposes.  

Emphasis on Interim Rating Decisions

Claims processing personnel are reminded that they are required to exercise current authority to promulgate partial rating decisions as outlined in M21-1 MR, Part III, Subpart iv, Chapter 6.A.  Exercising this authority ensures that Veterans are afforded entitlement to benefits at the earliest possible date.  RO Directors and Veterans Service Center Managers are accountable for ensuring these procedures are followed.  

The above procedures are undergoing revision to include non-compensable grants of service connection as claims requiring an interim rating decision.  This change will ensure that Veterans receive entitlement decisions that afford them higher priority treatment from the Veterans Health Administration for their service-connected conditions, even if the evidence is not sufficient to warrant a compensable evaluation at the time of the interim rating decision.  

Questions

Email questions about this letter to VAVBAWAS/CO/212A.  








/S/







Bradley G. Mayes 

Director
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